STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051
Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950
E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov
www.ct.gov/csc

VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL

November 17, 2017

Mark Richard
Site Development Manager
Engineering and Operations
T-Mobile
35 Griffin Road South
Bloomfield, CT 06002

RE: **DOCKET NO. 477** - Cellco Partnership d/b/a Verizon Wireless application for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for the construction, maintenance, and operation of a telecommunications facility located at 46 Cemetery Road, Canterbury, Connecticut.

Dear Mr. Richards:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your recent correspondence concerning Docket No. 477.

Thank you for responding to the Council's September 18, 2017 request of the carriers to indicate any interest in collocation on the above-referenced, proposed telecommunications facility in furtherance of the state tower sharing policy. Your letter will be entered in the public comment file related to this proceeding.

Very truly yours,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/RDM/lm

c: Parties and Intervenors Council Members



From: Richard, Mark [mailto:Mark.Richard64@T-Mobile.com]

Sent: Monday, November 13, 2017 2:04 PM

To: Fontaine, Lisa

Cc: Herman, Jessica; Simons, Sam

Subject: DO477 Hearing Notice / 46 Cemetery Road, Canterbury, CT

Hi Lisa – this site, while needed, is not in the T-Mobile CT Market's build plan in the foreseeable future.

46 Cemetery Road, Canterbury, CT

Thanks,

Mark Richard

Site Development Manager Engineering and Operations

·T· · · Mobile ·

35 Griffin Road South | Bloomfield, CT | 06002 Mobile: 860-648-1116 Mark.richard64@t-mobile.com

